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October 31, 2019 

Heather Malcolmson, Director (Acting) 
Environmental Assessment and Permissions Branch 
135 St Clair Avenue West, Floor 1 
Toronto, Ontario M4V 1P5 

Dear Ms. Malcolmson: 

RE: Durham/York Energy from Waste Project 
Submission of the 2019 Compliance Monitoring Report 
(Environmental Assessment Condition 5: Compliance Reporting) 
MECP File #: EA-08-02 

In accordance with Condition 5 of the Environmental Assessment (EA), the Regional 
Municipality of Durham and the Regional Municipality of York (Regions) are pleased to submit 
the enclosed Durham York Energy Centre 2018 Compliance Monitoring Report (Report). The 
2018 Compliance Monitoring Report describes the Regions’ compliance with the EA Conditions 
to date, in addition to the commitments made during the EA process. The report is required to 
be submitted on an annual basis until all conditions in the EA Notice of Approval have been 
satisfied or have been incorporated into another Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks (MECP) approval. 

As noted in the enclosed Report, the Regions have completed all conditions of the EA Notice of 
Approval. The outstanding item from 2018 was the establishment of a Household Hazardous 
Waste Depot (HHW Depot) in the Municipality of Clarington (Clarington) as part of the Host 
Community Agreement. The HHW Depot, located in Clarington opened on October 22, 2019. All 
other compliance reporting requirements have been incorporated into other MECP approvals 
except for the Annual Waste Diversion Report, which is only referred to in the EA Notice of 
Approval. The Regions acknowledge that the requirement to submit respective Annual Waste 
Diversion Reports will continue into future years. 
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In accordance with EA Condition 5.5, and with the completion of all items outlined in the 
Compliance Program in support of the EA Notice of Approval, the Regions respectfully submit 
this report as the final Annual Compliance Report submission. 

The 2019 Compliance Monitoring Report will be forwarded to the Energy from Waste Advisory 
Committee for information in accordance with EA Condition 8.8 (b). We trust that this report 
meets the expectations of the MECP as outlined in the EA Notice of Approval. If you require 
additional information, please contact the undersigned. 

Sincerely, 

Original signed by: 
Mirka Januszkiewicz, P.Eng. 
Director, Waste Management Services 
 
The Regional Municipality of Durham 
905-668-7711 extension 3464 
Mirka.Januszkiewicz@durham.ca 

Original signed by: 
Laura McDowell, P.Eng. 
Director, Environmental Promotion 
and Protection 
The Regional Municipality of York 
905-830-4444 extension 75077 
Laura.McDowell@york.ca 

c. L. Trevisan, Director, Central Region, MECP 
C. Dugas, Manager, York Durham District Office, MECP 
P. Martin, Supervisor, Air, Pesticides and Environmental Planning, MECP 
E. O’Leary, Environmental Resource Planner and EA Coordinator, Air, Pesticides 
and Environmental Planning, MECP 
P. Dunn, Senior Environmental Officer, York Durham District Office, MECP 
J. Butchart, Issues Project Coordinator, York Durham District Office, MECP 
G. Battarino, Special Project Officer, Project Coordination, MECP 
A. Huxter, Environmental Specialist, Covanta 
Energy from Waste Advisory Committee (EFWAC) 
C. Raynor, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of York 
R. Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham 

Enclosed 


